Northern Virginia Chapter, VCOC- MOAA

2nd Semi-Annual Report

July 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024

I. <u>Membership:</u>

As of 31 December 2024: 51 Regular Members, 6 Surviving Spouses. We have neither lost nor gained members during this period.

- II. Legislative events: Col Monti Zimmerman continues to do an outstanding job representing and lobbying for our military and veteran benefits in the Commonwealth. He worked hard to save the VMSDEP.
- III. Community Affairs: We collected calendars for the Armed Forces Retirement Community per their request
- IV. Levels of Excellence/Communications Awards: none
- V. Significant Chapter Events for the last 6 months:

We have been meeting in person again, but our attendance is still extremely low. We had 2 membership meetings in the past 6 months, we take July and August off. We met in October with 13 members in attendance. Monti Zimmerman gave a wonderful presentation of how a bill becomes a law in Virginia. Our December meeting was a Holiday Concert by the USAF Band. Since it was held at the DAR Constitution Hall, we had no way of determining attendance by our Chapter members. Because of our low attendance at many of our membership meetings over the past several years and because of a lack of volunteers to keep the Chapter running, we are dissolving the Northern Virginia Chapter of MOAA as of 31 March 2025.

Submitted by: Col. Diana Kupchella, USAF, Ret Chapter President 703-307-1600

.